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Dear Editors:
I wish to submit an original article for publication in International Journal of Energy Economics and Policy journal, titled “The oil curse validated: Evidence from Eurasia and Latin America.” The paper was coauthored by J. S. Butler and Stacy Closson. 
This study ascertains whether the recent empirical studies have reappraised the consensus held by scholars that increased oil revenue leads to less-democratic institutions. We believe that our study makes a significant contribution to the literature because, given that studies on the natural resource curse attempt to identify whether an abundance of natural resources is an asset or hindrance to potential economic growth, this study proposes a new econometric technique to consider this phenomenon in-depth. Moreover, several recent studies have challenged the term ‘natural resource curse’ and the negative association that comes with it. Some studies find that natural resources can affect the level of democracy negatively, and others find that there is no association between natural resource dependence and the level of democracy. Hence, this study bridges between the two streams by using a new econometric technique that accounts for much of the criticism that different authors have raised.

Further, we believe that this paper will be of interest to the readership of your journal because the study evolves around the area of energy policy and makes relevant observations, one of which is that there is a conditionally positive effect of natural resources on democracy when the degree of resource dependence is low. Hence, authoritarianism is heightened, not necessarily by resource wealth (not all oil states are authoritarian) but the extent of the dependence on these rents. Therefore, when resources are the only economical source, conflict over the distribution of rents is more influential than the redistribution of non-resource wealth.
This manuscript has not been published or presented elsewhere in part or in entirety and is not under consideration by another journal. We have read and understood your journal’s policies, and we believe that neither the manuscript nor the study violates any of these. There are no conflicts of interest to declare.

Thank you for your consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Barrak Algharabali
Assistant Professor
Department of Public Administration, Kuwait University
Phone: +96566605558
Email: Balgharabali@cba.edu.kw
